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T. 02/183

THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

15 May 2002

Dear ...,

I have the honour to refer to General Assembly resolution 55/281 of
1 August 2001 which requested Governments, regional and sub-regional
organizations, as well as relevant civil society actors to consider my report on
"Prevention of Armed Conflict" (A/55/985-S/2001/574 and Corr.l) and its
recommendations.

In this context, paragraph 3 of the resolution specifically called upon "all
relevant organs, organizations and bodies of the United Nations system to consider, in
accordance with their mandates, the recommendations addressed to them and to
inform the General Assembly, preferably during its fifty-sixth session, of their views
in this regard". In his letter addressed to me dated 29 April 2002 (A/56/935,
attached), the President of the General Assembly, H. E. Dr. Han Seung-soo, requested
that I bring this matter and my report to your attention. He also requested me to
submit a report to the General Assembly "setting out, in consolidated form, any views
submitted by the different organs, organizations and bodies of the United Nations
system pursuant to paragraph 3 of its resolution 55/281".

On 30 August 2001, the Security Council also adopted an important resolution
on the same report (S/RES/1366 (2001)). The Council stated that "it looks forward to
further consideration of the report of the Secretary-General on Prevention of Armed
Conflict by the General Assembly, the Economic and Social Council, as well as other
actors including the Bretton Woods institutions and supports the development of a
system-wide coordinated and mutually supportive approach to prevention of armed
conflict".
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In light of the importance of conflict prevention for the work of the United
Nations, to which I personally attach a high priority, I would be most grateful if you
could facilitate early consideration by your organ of my report and its relevant
recommendations. The President of the General Assembly wishes to promote active
consideration of this issue during the fifty-sixth session of the General Assembly and
to facilitate this, I would very much like to transmit the report containing the
consolidated views of the United Nations system to the General Assembly at an early
date. It would, therefore, be highly appreciated if you could inform me as soon as
possible, and preferably no later than 30 June 2002, of the actions taken or
contemplated by your organ in this regard.

Please accept, dear ..., the assurances of my highest consideration.

Kofi A. Annan



SENT TO THE HEADS OF THE FOLLOWING ORGANIZATIONS WITH 1 ANNEX:

Organization

Preparatory Commission for the Comprehensive Nuclear-Test-Ban Treaty Organization

Economic and Social Council

Food and Agriculture Organization

International Atomic Energy Agency

International Civil Aviation Organization

International Court of Justice

International Fund for Agricultural Development

International Labour Organization

International Monetary Fund

International Maritime Organization

International Research and Training Institute for the Advancement of Women

International Telecommunication Union

Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights

Organization for the Prohibitionof Chemical Weapons

United Nations Conference on Trade and Development

United Nations Development Programme

United Nations Environment Programme

United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization

United Nations Population Fund

Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees

United Nations Human Settlements Programme (UN-Habitat)

Abbreviation

CTBTO

ECOSOC

FAO

IAEA

ICAO

ICJ

IF AD

ILO

IMF

IMO

INSTRAW

ITU

OHCHR

OPCW

UNCTAD

UNDP

UNEP

UNESCO

UNFPA

UNHCR

UNHSP



Organization

United Nations Children's Fund

United Nations Interregional Crime and Justice Research Institute

United Nations Institute for Disarmament Research

United Nations Industrial Development Organization

United Nations Development Fund for Women

United Nations Institute for Training and Research

United Nations Office for Drug Control and Crime Prevention

United Nations Office for Project Services

United Nations Research Institute for Social Development

United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East

United Nations System Staff College

United Nations University

United Nations Volunteer Programme

Universal Postal Union

World Bank

World Food Programme

World Health Organization

World Intellectual Property Organization

World Meteorological Organization

World Trade Organization

Abbreviation

UNICEF

UNICRI

UNIDIR

UNIDO

UNIFEM

UNITAR

UNODCCP

UNOPS

UNRISD

UNRWA

UNSSC

UNU

UNV

UPU

WB

WFP

WHO

WIPO

WMO

WTO (Trade)

AND ALL LIAISON OFFICES



Note to Mr. Riza EXECUTIVE OFFICE
OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

LETTER TO UN BODIES REGARDING THE WORK UNDERTAKEN TO
IMPLEMENT THE RECOMMENDATIONS IN THE REPORT OF

SECRETARY-GENERAL ON PREVENTION OF ARMED CONFLICT

In his letter of 29 April 2002 (A/56/935) the President of the General Assembly
asked the Secretary-General to request the relevant organs, organizations and bodies of
the United Nations system to submit their views pursuant to paragraph 3 of General
Assembly resolution 55/281, pertaining to the Secretary General's report on "Prevention
of Armed Conflict". In this paragraph, the General Assembly called upon "all relevant
organs, organizations and bodies of the United Nations system to consider, in accordance
with their mandates, the recommendations addressed to them and to inform the General
Assembly, preferably during its fifty-sixth session, of their views in this regard".

Accordingly, please find attached a letter for^he^sigjnature of the Secretary-
General and the list of the relevant organs^^organizations and bodies of the UN system to
which it is to be sent.

Kieran Prendergast
15 May 2002

cc: Mr. Turk
Mr. Hooper
PPU
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THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

To

Pho'ne #

Ca

Phonc*

Fax*

15 May 2002

Dear Madani, «*"•-

-——-Tfiave the honour to refer to General Assembly resolution 55/281 of
1 August 20 )1 which requested Governments, regional and sub-regional
organizations, as well as relevant civil society actors to consider my report on
"Prevention of Armed Conflict" (A/5 5/985-S/2001/574 and Corr-l) and its
recommends lions.

In this context, paragraph 3 of the resolution specifically called upon "all
relevant organs, organizations and bodies of the United Nations system to consider, in
accordance with their mandates, the recommendation^ addressed to them and to
inform the G-eneral Assembly, preferably during it^^^^^^pgession, of their views
in this regard". In his letter addressed to me dated 29 AprirZ002 (A/56/935, attached),
the President of the General Assembly, H. E. Dr. Han Scung-soo, requested that I
bring this matter and my report to your attention. He also requested me to submit a
report to the General Assembly "setting out, in consolidated form, any views
submitted by the different organs, organizations and bodies of the United Nations
system pursuant to paragraph 3 of Us resolution 55/281".

On 30 August 2001, the Security Council also adopted an important resolution
on the same report (S/RES/1366 (2001)). The Council stated that "it looks forward to
further consideration of the report of the Secretary-General on Prevention of Armed
Conflict by the General Assembly, the Economic and Social Council, as well as other
actors inducing the Bretton Woods institutions and supports the development of a
system-wide coordinated and mutually supportive approach to prevention of armed
conflict".

Mrs. Anna Kajumulo Tibaijuka
Executive Director
UnitedJ^tifmsJ-mman Settlements Programme

' (UN-Habrtaj). "
-Nairobi '
Kenya
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In ligjit of the importance of conflict prevention for the work of the United
Nations, to which 1 personally attach a high priority., I would be most grateful if you
could facilitate early consideration by your organ of rny report and its relevant
recommendations. The President of the General Assembly wishes to promote active
consideration of this issue during the fifty-sixth session of the General Assembly and
to facilitate this, T would very much like to transmit the report containing the
consolidated views of the United Nations system to the General Assembly at an early
date. It would, therefore, be highly appreciated if you could inform me as soon as
possible, and preferably no later than 30 June 2002, of the actions taken or
contemplatsd by your(organ in this regard. ... ..,.„,_-—-..— >..__..

Please accept, Madam, the assurances of my highest consideration.
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MAY 1 5 2002

EXECUTIVE. OFFICE
OF THE SECRETAHY-GE:JERAL

LETTER TO UN BODIES REGARDING THE WORK UNDERTAKEN TO
IMPLEMENT THE RECOMMENDATIONS IN THE REPORT OF

SECRETARY-GENERAL ON PREVENTION OF ARMED CONFLICT

In his letter of 29 April 2002 (A/56/935) the President of the General Assembly
asked the Secretary-General to request the relevant organs, organizations and bodies of
the United Nations system to submit their views pursuant to paragraph 3 of General
Assembly resolution 55/281, pertaining to the Secretary General's report on "Prevention
of Armed Conflict". In this paragraph, the General Assembly called upon "all relevant
organs, organizations and bodies of the United Nations system to consider, in accordance
with their mandates, the recommendations addressed to them and to inform the General
Assembly, preferably during its fifty-sixth session, of their views in this regard".

Accordingly, please find attached a letter forjhe signature ofthe Secretary-
General and the list ofthe relevant organs, organizations and bodies of the UN system to
which it is to be sent.

Kieran Prendergast
15 May 2002
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Note to Mr. Riza EXECUTIVE OFFICE
OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

LETTER TO UN BODIES REGARDING THE WORK UNDERTAKEN TO
IMPLEMENT THE RECOMMENDATIONS IN THE REPORT OF

SECRETARY-GENERAL ON PREVENTION OF ARMED CONFLICT

In his letter of 29 April 2002 (A/56/935) the President of the General Assembly
asked the Secretary-General to request the relevant organs, organizations and bodies of
the United Nations system to submit their views pursuant to paragraph 3 of General
Assembly resolution 55/281, pertaining to the Secretary General's report on "Prevention
of Armed Conflict". In this paragraph, the General Assembly called upon "all relevant
organs, organizations and bodies of the United Nations system to consider, in accordance
with their mandates, the recommendations addressed to them and to inform the General
Assembly, preferably during its fifty-sixth session, of their views in this regard".

Accordingly, please find attached a letter for the signature of the Secretary-
General and the list of the relevant _organs, organizations and bodies of the UN system to
which it is to be sent.

Kieran Prendergast
15 May 2002

cc: Mr. Turk
Mr. Hooper
PPU
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THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

15 May 2002

Dear Mr. President,

I have the honour to refer to General Assembly resolution 55/281 of
1 August 2001 which requested governments, regional and sub-regional
organizations, as well as relevant civil society actors to consider my report on
"Prevention of Armed Conflict"(A/5 5/985- S/2001/574 and Corr.l) and its
recommendations.

In this context, paragraph 3 of the resolution specifically called upon
"all relevant organs, organizations and bodies of the United Nations system
to consider, in accordance with their mandates, the recommendations
addressed to them and to inform the General Assembly, preferably during its
fifty-sixth session, of their views in this regard." In his letter addressed to me
dated 29 April 2002 (A/56/935; attached), the President of the General
Assembly, H. E. Dr. Han Seung-soo, requested that I bring this matter and
my report to your attention. He also requested me to submit a report to the
General Assembly "setting out, in consolidated form, any views submitted by
the different organs, organizations and bodies of the United Nations system
pursuant to paragraph 3 of its resolution 55/281".

On 30 August 2001, the Security Council also adopted an important
resolution on the same report (S/RES/1366 (2001)). The Council stated that
"it looks forward to further consideration of the report of the
Secretary-General on Prevention of Armed Conflict by the General Assembly,
the Economic and Social Council, as well as other actors including the
Bretton Woods institutions and supports the development of a system-wide
coordinated and mutually supportive approach to prevention of armed
conflict".

His Excellency
Mr. Ivan Simonovic
President of Economic and Social Council
New York



In light of the importance of conflict prevention for the work of the
United Nations, to which I personally attach a high priority, I would be most
grateful if you could facilitate early consideration by your organ of my report
and its relevant recommendations. The President of the General Assembly
wishes to promote active consideration of this issue during the fifty-sixth
session of the General Assembly and to facilitate this, I would very much like
to transmit the report containing the consolidated views of the United Nations
system to the General Assembly at an early date. It would, therefore, be
highly appreciated if you could inform me as soon as possible, and preferably
no later than 30 June 2002, of the actions taken or contemplated by your organ
in this regard.

Please accept, Mr. President, the assurances of my highest
consideration.

Kofi A. Annan
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RELEVANT ORGANS, ORGANIZATIONS AND BODIES OF THE UN

SYSTEM EH THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE SECRETARY-

GENERAL'S REPORT ON THE PREVENTION OF ARMED CONFLICT

• ECOSOC

• International Court of Justice

• International Criminal Court

UN programmes and funds
• UNCTAD

• UNDCP

• UNEP

• UNHSP

• UNDP *

• UNIFEM

• UNV

• UNFPA

• UNHCR

• UNICEF

• WFP

• UNRWA

UN specialized agencies

• ILO

• FAO

• UNESCO

• WHO

• WORLD BAlsIK GROUP
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• IMF - •-

• ICAO

• IMO

• ITU

• UPU

• WMO

• WIPO

• IF AD

• UNIDO

Research and training institutes
• ESfSTRAW

• UNITAR

• UNIDIR

• UNICRl"

• UNRISD

Related TJ1V organizations
• IAEA

• WTO (World Trade Organization)

• CTBTO Preparatory Commission

• OPCW

Other TIN entities
• OHCHR

• UNOPS

• UNU

• UNSSC
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